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20th January 2020
Dear Parent/Carer

Year 8 Guided Choices Process – Academic Year 2019-2020 Only
As you may be aware, January is the time of year when decisions are usually made regarding which guided pathway (option) courses Year 8 students will follow in Years 9, 10 and 11. I am writing to inform you of a change to this usual schedule for the current year 8 cohort. 

We have decided to alter our curriculum model for the current year 7 and 8 to move to a three-year Key Stage 3 in years 7, 8 and 9, then having a two-year Key Stage 4 in years 10 and 11. This means that GCSE courses will be chosen during year 9 and will begin in year 10.  
This is a decision that has not been taken lightly. The Academy places a very high priority on achievement in examination courses.  It is crucial that each individual student is on a programme that gives them the highest possible chance of exam success in the summer.  This decision has been taken after extensive review with department of education advice and guidance, Ofsted case studies and collaboration with other local and national schools/academies. 
The curriculum model has been altered for the reasons below. Having the options/guided choices process in year 9 rather than year 8 will mean -:
· Students will be older when picking their GCSE options rather than making such decisions often at 12 years old. Parent and student feedback has regularly noted students feeling this is a pressurised situation at a young age;

· Students will not have their curriculum narrowed after only two years of study at the academy. 

· Students will be given the opportunity to develop a ‘love of learning’ in as many subjects as possible;

· Across year 9 students will have an extended coverage of all subjects which will allow them to make more informed choices when they enter into the options/guided choices process. 
The options process for this year group will commence as normal in January of year 9 (2021). We will write to you nearer this time to advise you of our Guided Choices evening date and other/extra support available during this vital process.

I appreciate this is a very important decision on a critical academy process.   If you have any issues or questions then please do not hesitate to contact me at the academy. Thank you in advance for your support.
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Yours faithfully
C Vallance

Strategic Director of Student Experience
The Samworth Church Academy  Sherwood Hall Road  Mansfield  Nottinghamshire NG18 2DY 
www.samworthchurchacademy.co.uk  enquiries@tscacademy.org.uk  Tel: 01623 663450

